City of Worthington Hills
P.O. Box 22586
Louisville, KY 40252
Phone 243-8415 Fax 243-8416
email cityhills@bellsouth.net

Date: April 19,2011

Present: Anita Wilborn Darren Kreakie Krystal Godlesky
Angela Barnes Glenn Sea Frank Godlesky
Steve Schwager Beth Kreakie

Beth Kreakie called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm, Frank made the motion and Krystal seconded
the motion.

Citizen Participation: Pete Monaco and Anthony Hans

Minutes: Review and accepted by Darren and Frank

Ordinance/ Municipal Orders:

2™ Reading of Ordinance 2 Series 2011 “Tax Ordinance™. The board agreed to change the tax rate to
.23%,

Financial Report:

Anita Wilborn presented the Expense Report, Glenn made motion and Krystal seconded the motion,
and the board approved it unanimously.

New Business:

Northumberland/Halifax speed hump is too high per resident’s complaint. The board asked Anthony
w/GreenScapes to come to the meeting because of the lack of work that has been done. The board
informed him that we will give him another chance to perform the work that was promised to us. Darren
is trying to get a radar sign put in our City to see what the average speed is.

Old Business:

We are increasing the Insurance Franchise Premium from 5% to 5.5%. This Ordinance has already
been published. The newsletters were sent out. Two homeowners asked about having a playground in
the open space.

Commissioners’ Report:

Utilities - Frank reported made his rounds of the City and no street lights were out. Contacted MSD
for the drainage clean-up. Contacted the Water Co about the broken pipe on Bay Run & Lunenburg.
Public Health & Safety- Darren report 12 Written/Verbal Warnings, 14 Citations and 30 notices
given out by patrol. Toured the area for parking violations and safety concerns. Mailed parking
letters.

Property Muaintenunce- Glenn reported that GreenScapes cut all the dead trees in the drainage
portion of the open space and also did trimming of low hanging limbs. Replaced the landscaping in
the Northumberland/Halifax island that was damaged from the winter auto accident. GreenScapes
was very slow in mowing of the islands, he called the manager Anthony Hans many times on this
matter. Spoke with homeowner on a bush that was overgrown, and the owner said he would take care
of it himself. Notified Metro of a home that is in a state of disrepair.

Road Maintenance- Krystal reported walked through the City and found a bush overgrown in the
sidewalk of Halifax. Phoned and emailed Roscoe with Flynn Brothers to inquire about our speed

hump.
Beth called the meeting at 8:52pm. Frank made motion and Glenn seconded the motion
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